
ANNEX 

The text of the letter from the Secretary of State 
for External Affairs is as follows: 

"Excellency, 

On December 4, 1985, I had the honour of conveying 
to you a Handbook for the Investigation of Allegations of the  
Use of Chemical or Biological Weapons. I am gratified that 
the Handbook has been welcomed by many members of the 
international community. 

The recent confirmed use of chemical weapons, in 
violation of international law, underlines the need to add to 
the body of knowledge which will contribute to the efficacy 
of a future treaty banning chemical weapons altogether. Such 
a treaty will, of necessity, make provision for the 
verification of allegations of the use of these weapons, with 
a view to deterring their use. In the meantime, no one has 
been more active than yourself, Excellency, in pursuing these 
matters, and I can assure you that your efforts have the full 
support of Canada. 

Through the Verification Research Programme of the 
Canadian Department of External Affairs, we commissioned an 
internationally-known biotechnology institute -- Institut 
Armand-Frappier -- to develop a light-weight 
easily-transportable kit for use in the field as a screening 
assay in the detection, identification and quantification of 
T-2 mycotoxin in human blood samples. This research project 
was undertaken as a case study, to develop a better 
understanding of the technical problems associated with the 
provision of appropriate sensors to an investigating team. 
The speedy collection and subsequent analysis of samples pose 
many problems to an investigating team. These problems are 
compounded if the allegation relates to a "novel" agent, that 
is, a chemical substance not previously used for or 
associated with hostile purposes. 

There is a need to tap the knowledge and diverse 
experience that is found among academics and in industry, and 
to provide scope for these energies to be directed to 
achieving the goal of meaningful and verifiable arms control 
and disarmament agreements. This is a learning experience, 
requiring time and patience from all concerned. In Canada, 
through the Verification Research Programme, we aim to pursue 
longer term goals related to arms control and disarmament. 

The attached report, entitled Verification:  
Development of a Portable Trichothecene Sensor Kit for the  
Detection of T-2 Mycotoxin in Human Blood Samples,  documents 
two years of work which, it is fair to say, still leaves many 
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